May 21, 2020

THIS IS A DECISION PAPER.
TO:

Hardin County Board of Education
FROM:
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
SUBJECT:
Reclassify District Technology Coordinator to Director of Innovation
FACTS:
When the Instructional Technology Coordinator position was created in 2015, the purpose of the position was to ensure the technology was implemented seamlessly across the district to improve instruction by working with administrators, professional learning communities, and teachers on innovative uses of technology to improve student learning. Over the years, this position has grown to include teaching the Girls Who Code class, running two district-wide PLC groups, and overseeing the district’s Innovate Fellows. The position continues to grow with the need to train teachers in the most effective strategies for Non-Traditional Instruction (NTI).  While we know technology is important we also know the other components of STEM are equally important and need/deserve emphasis as well.   This position will also be assisting with the development of principals and teachers beyond technology into STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math), providing PD throughout the summer to help develop teachers in the areas of  NTI, STEM, and other technological areas. The district has also received several grants that focus on STEM - the 21st Century Grants, the Verizon Grant and the possible awarding of the DoDEA Grant. As Director of Innovation, this position will serve as Project Director for each of these grants, which bring over $1.2 million to our district. 
This new position will move from a 202-day position (187 days plus 15 extended days) with no stipend to 240-day position.
RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that the District Technology Coordinator be reclassified as the Director of Innovation.
RECOMMENDED MOTION:
I move that the District Technology Coordinator be reclassified as the Director of Innovation.
